## Ocean Grove PAC AGM Minutes June 16, 2020

Meeting began at 6:00pm

## Attendance:

Erica Chan-LaFrance, Alana Caldwell, Rhona Soutar, Michelle Nohr, Deanna Collins, Sheryl Roper, Cherice Sweet & Sole MacDougall

Principal & Vice Principal Report - Last day of school June 23<sup>rd</sup>, 39% of students at school during this time. Three kindergarten classes in the fall so far. No portable or extension is possible in the next 2 years. Currently 14 divisions.

## **Treasurer Report:**

General account:

\$25,192.50

Garden funds:

\$1,373.33

Gaming account:

\$2.920.45

Park savings account: \$10,680.28

- -no preliminary report as things may change in the Fall
- -fundraising may not be occurring in the Fall
- -BC gaming account may be less, we will know more in October when gaming funds are usually approved
- -chocolate almond fundraiser most profitable (\$7811.64)
- -will need to email Brenda Leigh in the fall to request grant (usually \$1000 annually)

## **Discussion:**

PAC Chair Nomination: Alana makes a motion to nominate Cherice. Cherice accepts nomination. Sole 2nds motion. Vote: All in favour.

Hot Lunch: The hot lunch program will most likely not be running in the Fall.

Teacher gifts: Retirement Orca mugs purchased for Mrs. Hack, Mr. Herbert and two EA's. There are two extra mugs for future gifts. Congratulation gifts for Mrs. Gibson & Mrs. Muurmans will be in September.

Grade 5 Grad: 55 grade 5 students, 22 have submitted a photo for grad gift. Social distancing grad ceremony/photos next week. Cherice and Alana organizing.

Garden: Veggies and fruit are growing! Teachers and students are continuing to care for garden. Garden committee will care for garden in July and August. 3E will hopefully service sprinklers soon and orcas to be hung throughout the summer.

Huge Thank You's to Alana and Deanna for all of their time and dedication to Ocean Grove PAC over the years! You will be missed dearly!